# $\frac{Minutes\ of\ the\ Parish\ Council\ Meeting\ held\ on\ Zoom\ on\ Thursday\ 10^{th}\ December\ 2020}{at\ 7.3pm}$

#### **Apologies**

Cllrs Laughton and Harris

#### **Present**

Chairman Mr Bust, Mr Paris, Mrs Herbert, Mrs Simmonds, Mr Bevans, Mr Subramanian, Mrs Godfrey, clerk Mr Rickett, FO Mrs Rickett

Cllrs Rainbow and Brock

## Minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true and correct record

## **Declaration of Councillors interests**

None

# Village Hall

Nothing to report

Mr Bevans is sending out some outstanding invoices

## Roads and hedges

Yellow markings have appeared on Holme Lane the PC assume that some work is to be done

Complaints received about the hedge at the bottom of Halam Hill – needs cutting back

Drains – one meeting has been held, another is due in the next couple of weeks
The road has been closed at the bottom of Edingley Hill, apparently for
emergency repairs. A diversion sign is at the bottom of Halam Hill, so anyone beyond this does
not know. It has now been reported that a sign is at the top of Edingley Hill

#### **Notice Board**

Has now been erected, needs the name putting back on

## Parish Footpaths and rights of way

Edingley PC have been informed that someone is asking for a footpath to be reopened behind the hedge from Halam to Edingley. This appears to date back to 1779 open field system, but does not show up on any newer maps. Wait for further information

Cultersforth to Machin's footpath, most of the stiles have been replaced or repaired, ongoing work

#### Correspondence

A letter has been received requesting village information. Agreed to let them have the Parish Awards, Mr Paris will hand them on and get a signature

Golf course and School Lane – a letter has been received from Sir John Starkey informing the PC that the hedge on School Lane will be cut during the next maintenance cut in August. The golf course is in a conservation zone and an area of intensive fruit growing so Sir John will be turning down our request for a footpath

# **Planning**

Blonds The Turnpike

Installation of a sign attached to the left of the front door with light above Agreed to support unanimously

# **Finance**

Gateway signs – first payment of £5226.60 is needed to get the casts made
As the money has not yet been received into the PC account the PC agreed
unanimously to wait until it has, the Chairman and clerk were given delegated powers to pay
as soon as the money arrives

# Items for the next agenda

Gateway signs

# **Date of next meeting**

Thursday 14<sup>th</sup> January 2021 at 7.30pm on Zoom

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.22pm